First Baptist Church

347 North Ripley Street Telephone 4-6921 Montgomery, Alabama

Ralph A. Abernathy, Pastor Residence 1327 South Hall Street Telephone 4-6364

August 8, 1956

Dr. Daniel W. Wynn, Chaplain Tuskegee Institute Tuskegee Institute, Alabama

Dear Dr. Wynn:

I would like to express to you from the depths of my heart my sincere appreciation for an opportunity to preach before the students, faculty, and friends of Tuskegee Institute on July 22. This was indeed a great religious experience and I only hope that in some little way I may have inspired someone to live a better christian life.

This was indeed a rich fellowship. Mrs. Abernathy joins me in expressing our sincere thanks for an opportunity to see the campus and the many other interesting sights which you showed us. We await the opportunity when we can extend to you and Mrs. Wynn a bit of our humble hospitality.

With kindest personal regards, I remain

Very sincerely yours,

Ra

a D. Averna

RDA/j